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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy and council member Steve Kahre.  Also present were town maintenance superintendent, Garry Sierra and town attorney Adam Farrar.

President Bob Stobbs read a letter of resignation from Tom Small.  Stobbs stated he would take over the seat on the board of solid waste in his place.

President Bob Stobbs noted that the council waived the 10 day notice to council on council member replacement.  Stobbs asked for any objections, there were none.

President Stobbs made a motion seconded by Kahre to appoint Dayna Riggs as council member for district 1.  The motion passed by a 3-0 voice vote.
Attorney Farrar administered the oath of office to Dayna Riggs.

McElroy made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Kahre, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy, to approve the financial report for November. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy, to approve the claims on the F364 Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe stated she has already ordered the public officials bond for Dayna Riggs.  Lowe stated she has reinvested the town Cd’s at Old National Bank at a 9 month no penalty for withdrawals.  Lowe advised that she has also sent out all the well user affidavits to all well user residents in town who may be eligible for the discounted rate.  She noted she has received 29 so far out of 88 well users.
Lowe noted she has cancelled Tom Small’s public officials bond.

Lowe advised we are still awaiting our refund check for the salt that was paid for and not received for this season.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Update on sewer preventative maintenance program:
Sierra informed council that all tasks are complete with the preventative maintenance program; the only thing still to be checked is the check valves.  These will be completed soon.  Sierra noted that he injured his lower back while working when the crank slipped on the tripod unit.  Sierra noted he has seen a doctor & chiropractor for treatment.
Kahre asked Sierra about the records he is maintaining for the maintenance program.  Sierra advised that all maintenance is being recorded per address for all maintenance performed and being backed up on disk.
2.  Update on mag meter readings:

The south meter was reading incorrect.  Sierra contacted John Rexing to have it corrected. 

3.  Update on winter salt order:

Sierra noted that the town salt has been received and we should have plenty for the winter season.  
4.  Follow up on Wortman Road Striping:
Kahre stated that he has been talking to Tri-State painting to have them take off the wrong stripping on Wortman road.  Kahre noted that he would take care of setting that up with Tri-State Painting and get with Garry on a date to arrange it.

Kathy Klueg noted that she thought we had been previously billed twice for striping of Hoing road.  Mallory Lowe said she would investigate the billing on Hoing & Wortman road.

5.  Discussion on 2009 Salary Ordinance:
McElroy made a motion to accept the 2009 salary ordinance; Riggs seconded the motion, the motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

No new business.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Phil McElroy announced that he is currently reviewing the employee handbook and will be making any necessary updates.  McElroy noted that he will bring copies to the January meeting for the other board members to review.
Mallory Lowe asked Adam Farrar how she would need to go about raising the lien filing fee since the prices have risen at the county office to record and release liens.  Farrar said he would look into it but stated that we need to recover our costs, so if costs have risen, therefore it would be an executive decision on Lowe’s behalf to raise the lien filing fee to suffice.

ATTORNEY COMMENTS:

Adam Farrar announced he will unavailable to attend the January meeting.
GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:

Sierra stated that he would call to have the area located to install the new street sign requested by Ray Engler at the intersection of Inglefield & Martin road.
RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:

Kathy Klueg requested that the well user affidavits only be requested every 5 years or so instead of every year.

Lowe explained it was per the ordinance passed that the affidavits needed to be filed every year, Lowe agreed that the requirement for affidavits should be every few years instead of annually to make it easier on the homeowners.

Council agreed on spreading out the requirement for well user discount affidavits to every four years instead of annually.  Adam Farrar stated he would have a new ordinance ready for the January meeting.

Ray Engler requested that the speed limit sign at Inglefield and Martin road needs to be replaced.
The meeting adjourned at 8:23p.m.

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


